

FHVRA > Docs & Files > Meeting Minutes

# June 2023 Monthly Meeting

 Martin · Last updated Jun 8

Held at Long Can Hall on 7th June at 7:30

Attendees: Martin Dower, Chair (MD), Jennie Rolls, Sec (JR), John Chapman, Tres (JC). Guests Jacqueline and Scott Roberts

Apologies: Sean Kelly, VC (SK)

## Items

1. Signed off the AGM minutes, to be published on FB by MD
2. Scott Roberts to re-join the committee. Proposed by JR, seconded by JC. Passed, unanimous
3. Steps in the upper park have been replaced with new at a cost of £3.5k (or about £13 per household) to include additional playground works to bring it up to an acceptable standard. We have been assured that they should "last a long time".
4. **EVENT:** Xmas '23 Planning Started: SR to lead with help from others as and when required.
5. Banking: Account transfer documents signed to allow JC access to the bank and remove non-committee members
6. Council management role passed back to SR
7. **EVENT:** MF have offered a (free) Bat Walk with their ecology manager. MD to contact and set a date for a family evening event over the summer holidays
8. Community Noticeboard to be updated with new signage and more frequent changes of content including posting about meetings. Keys need to be recovered (SR) to MD
9. The New Development on Maltings Road was raised. The questions revolve around vehicular access and the addition of 31 new homes increases the village size by 10% hence its less about traffic volume but about quality of roads including the width, specifically for wider vehicles inc the bus service. Task SR/MD as part of the planned post-handover Council Walkaround.
10. We were asked about MF (actually Elite) policy of grass "cut and drop" vs "cut and collect". MD to raise on the next MF walkaround due over the Summer.
11. Remove the old "Malting Site" signs from the top of Malting Road (SK)
12. Other council issues: Dog Poo signs, overhanging trees, bins, wild animal signs, winter grit, and flooding outside Yew Tree farm will all be dealt with on the council walkaround.

13. Other items closed include the blocked drains on OWR (pending the next downpour), and dumping on the ghost site. Both of which ceased to be an issue.

Meeting closed at 9:00pm. Thanks to all that attended, see you all again on the 5th of July.

Attachments: Pictures of the new steps

[IMG\\_8199.dng](#)

[27.2 MB](#)

[IMG\\_8198.dng](#)

[34.2 MB](#)

---

Jul 5



**Martin, El queso**

SK & JC signed off minutes. MD to publish